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Welcome to our Spring 2022 AlumNews Letter 
Remember to periodically visit our Alumni website: 

www. Greenvillealumni.org 
Sign up today for notifications when new editions are posted. It’s FREE ! 

 

Understanding how to use the website to find all the history that is present on it: 

HOME PAGE:  has the latest news; you can subscribe at no cost to you, learn about US, how to 

contact us, and a map of how to get to G.H.S. THE HOME PAGE has the more recent 

NEWSLETTERS  posted: present 2021, 2017 to 2020, and 2014 to 2016. More to come later.  

You can print out any page, story on several pages, or all the pages, if desired. These are digital 

and in color, unlike the original stories printed out in the past, and have a much more appealing 

look. There were two newsletters per year before 2020, and four per year after that.   

REUNIONS: can not be printed off directly from the site but each one can be saved to a folder 

of yours, and printed out on your printer from the folder. More reunions will be added as they 

come.  

HALL OF FAME, NIGHTS OF CHAMPIONS, and HOMECOMINGS:  some photos are 

here and other photos will be added to as they come.  

N.H.S. GROUPS and GRADUATIONS: Selected ones are shown with more to come.  

MORE:  is the largest section of G.H.S. History. There are over 3 gigabytes of data on the 

alumni email’s Google drive which can be seen on your computer. You can click and enlarge 

any photo (Word files are scanned to be easily seen). You can view hundreds of pages of school 

history but can not print them out at this time. You can take a picture of any page on your phone 

or camera and print out any photo from your source.  

ALUMNI  OPEN  HOUSE 
Sunday, May 15, 2022, at the G.H.S. Cafeteria 

1:00 to 4:00 pm   Free Admission / Free Refreshments.  

http://www.greenvillealumni.org/
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Teaford’s History 
       Ira Everhart, conductor on the interurban, about 1902 to 1910, stands beside one of the 

traction cars at Van Kirk’s Corner. Looking south on Sweitzer Street where the tracks were 

located, and which extended to Dayton. Fort Jefferson Avenue is to the right side (west), and 

Pine Street to the left (east). The old grocery at the point (address 500 or 501 Sweitzer St.) 

became Dave Niley’s Service Station in later years. The old house on the left still exists today 

behind today’s Teaford’s.  

 
Traction car in 1908 >>> 

 

The Traction line ran 

from 1901 to 1926 

and ran under an 

electric line and on tracks. 

(post card) 

 

 
       The Dayton and Western electric line traction opened in 1898. The circuit line was built 

to Greenville in 1900-1901 and was the first in Ohio to operate over its own right of way, and the 

first to introduce freight and package service and maintain a regular schedule for this class of 

transportation. Construction of its extension to Union City took place in 1903-1904. There was a 

steam railroad nearly parallelling this electric line from Dayton to Greenville to Union City 

during this same time. This greatly increased the citizens’ mobility.  

       The corner where Teaford’s is now was not developed at time of this picture (top). The 

building lot is so small that about all that there was room for was a gas station parking pad which 

did not come until later. After 1936, it did become a Gulf gas station on property owned by Jay  
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F. Wright with a small building at the east end of the lot and pumps nearest the corner (west 

end). The street address here is 101 Pine St. or 501 Sweitzer St., on the southeast corner. 

 

At Van Kirk’s Corner’s southeast corner, there was  

a gas station (from the late 1930s) where Teaford’s  

would eventually be built during 1946-47. This  

Gulf station is pictured here with old pumps.  

Pictured at right. >>>>> 

 

The lower picture looking east along Pine Street 

Shows newer gas pumps, and would have probably 

been pictured here in the 1940s.  

(photos from Richard Wright, GHS 1961). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
500, or 501, Sweitzer Street, on the southwest corner, had been a restaurant in earlier years.  

In 1931, Deo Teaford operated a grocery on this corner (“at the point”).  

In 1935, City Service Grocery was located here. 

In 1939, the site was vacant.  

In 1947, Robert Lehman ran a Sinclair filling station here. 

In 1954, the Sinclair station was torn down.  

In 1955, James Lloyd operated a Cities Service gas station here. 

In 1960, John Niley owned the Cities Service gas station here. 

About 1963, David Niley owned this station, eventally becoming a Citgo gas station.  
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In 1992, it was known as Niley’s Service Station, and remained there for many years.  

 

The northwest corner of Van Kirk’s corner was and is 100 Fort Jefferson Ave. or 100 Jefferson 

Ave., and this road extended from this corner southwest to the city limits. Occupants included: 

In 1923, Hawes Cash Grocery occupied this location. 

The 1930s this was the Oak View Grocery.  

In 1947, Lambertson Grocery was here. 

In 1950, Parkview Clover Farm Grocery and Meat Market was the business here. 

In 1955, Oakview Upholstery occupied this location.  

In 1960, (vacant) 

In 1962, Virginia Dean had an Interior Decorating business here.  

In 1963, Rhodehamel’s Used Clothing was short-lived here. 

In 1965, Vic’s Soft Serve Water business was here. 

In 1966-68 Culligan’s Water Softener 

In 1971 (vacant) 

From 1972 to 1979, Brewer’s Motor Mart showroom was here.  

In 1982 (vacant) 

In 1984, Phil Brooke’s Medicine Shoppe was here. 

In more recent years, the drug store business was changed to Medicine and More.  

  

The southeast corner at Van Kirk’s corner is best known for Teaford’s Grocery. 

Teaford’s Historical Timeline: 

       Everyone alive now who was raised in Greenville has memories of Teaford’s Dairy Store, 

a staple on the city’s southside. Deo S. Teaford (1889-1945) and Mae Lane Teaford (1890-

1964) married May 17, 1910. They had two sons, E.J. Lane Teaford (1914-1959) GHS 1933, 

and Milo Wayne Teaford (1916-1997) GHS 1934. Their wives, Betty Robbins Teaford (1918-

1999) GHS 1936 (Milo’s), and Ruth Riggs Teaford Mann (1914-1996) GHS 1933 (EJ’s) were 

always instrumental in the success of these business ventures.  

       In the 1920s, Deo owned the Speedway Billiard Parlor at 329 South Broadway until he 

decided to get into the already crowded grocery market that existed in Greenville. There were 23 

groceries listed in the 1923 City Directory and in 1931 there were 21 grocery stores in town. Deo 

and his two sons, E.J. and Milo, ran two groceries in Greenville from 1930 to 1945. From 1932 

to 1939, the Teaford’s I.G.A. was operated by Deo and the boys and was located at 617 South 

Broadway. From 1939 to 1947, it moved into a larger room next door at 613-615, and offered a 

“complete line of fresh meats, groceries, and fresh fruits” (from 1939 City Directory). 

       Deo died in 1945 and E.J. and Milo ran their grocery at 613-615 Broadway until 1947, then 

Lowell Vietor and Sherman Huston started their grocery at this location, from 1948 to 1955. In 

the early 1950s, E.J. and Milo sold this property on Broadway to Vietor and Huston, and this 

became a very successful grocery/thrift store, named Vietor-Huston’s, until they built a new, 

larger grocery south of the Fairgrounds in 1955 at 1120 Dayton Road. This is where 

Eikenberry’s (South) location is at the present time.    
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       In the 1920s the Van Dyke Grocery was owned and operated by Ed and Cora Van Dyke and 

was on the point at 500 Sweitzer St. across the street from where Teaford’s is now. By 1935, this 

location on the point was a Cities Service Gas Station, which later became Dave Niley’s service  

station. From 1936 to 1946, Jay Franklin Wright, owned the corner where Teaford’s is now 

and leased it to Gulf Refining Company as a gas station. In 1946, he sold this southeast corner lot 

of Sweitzer and Pine Streets to Versal Tobias “Toby” Seman. In 1947, Toby Seman started a 

grocery on this site and sold it to E.J. Teaford (1947), who then sold it to Milo Teaford in 1950. 

The current location at 501 Sweitzer Street was the Teaford’s Grocery/Dairy Store from 1947 

to 1995, sometimes being called a grocery and sometimes called a dairy store.  The neon sign on 

the corner said “T’s Dairy Store”. Many people might have wondered how such a small location 

which was packed with so many items for sale in tight quarters could have produced a good 

living for their family. A city noted historian, Kay Tilden Brown (1916-2014), went through 

grade school at East School and she always said the smartest person in her grade (class of 1934) 

at East was Milo Teaford. Eventually, Mary Jane Allread and Edith Mote were the 

Valedictorian and Salutatorian of this class in 1934, and Dick Heine, the eventual arranger for 

the Ohio State University Marching Band and “Hang on Sloopy” fame, were all in this class, and 

were all quite smart, but Milo was really “tops in the class”. He knew how to make this grocery 

business work and, along with hard work, was quite successful at it.  

       In February, 1995, John and Jodi Baumgardner bought the Dairy Store property from Milo 

and Betty. They had taken over the property in September, 1994. The store featured 12 flavors of 

hand dipped ice cream, buns, bread, milk, beer, tobacco products, chips, penny candy, grocery 

items and T-shirts for sale.  

       In 1998, John sold half interest to his sister Lisa Baumgardner Francis GHS 1979, and 

husband Craig Francis. They added wine, Nascar racing collectibles, lottery tickets, and subs to 

sell. In January, 2000, Lisa sold property to Craig’s brother, Dale Francis GHS 1973, after 

significant remodeling.  

       In December, 2003, Dale Francis sold the property to Terry Keaser GHS 1973, and wife 

Marjorie Keaser. It was still called Teaford’s Dairy Store then, but this is when pizzas became 

the main focus of their store offerings. In addition to the goods sold by the Baumgardners and 

Francis, the Keasers added more soft drinks, some household and health items, newspapers and 

other publications, and Racecar and Nascar items for sale. Teaford’s has been one of 

Greenville’s best-known stops for locals for decades, possibly second only to the Maid-Rite 

Sandwich Shoppe.   

       On April 10, 2018, Terry and Marjorie sold the store to son and step-son, Aaron Keaser 

GHS 2010. Aaron had earned a business degree from Indiana University East in Richmond. He 

remembers coming into the store as a child and buying penny candy, as do many of the older 

patrons. In 2019, the name of the business was changed to Teaford’s Pizza and Subs. Aaron 

now offers a variety of sandwiches, nachos, 8” subs, breadsticks, appetizer starters, chicken, 

cheese balls, fried foods, snacks and beverages, including beers and local wines. Pizza is 

America’s favorite fan food and it rules the day at Teaford’s. They most often create specialty  
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pizza pies from the personal sized 6” to 18”, blending different flavors and three or more 

ingredients, and including the newer concept of gluten-free cauliflower crust pizzas. The  

management is very aware of health-conscious choices that today’s customers demand. 

Customers’ favorites include the Teaford’s Super Deluxe Pizza and Teaford’s Sub Deluxe.  

Aaron now has ten employees on the payroll, with most being high school students and some  

adult managers. They have increased their delivery to a 10-mile radius. He spends about 80 

hours a week at the shop working, ordering supplies and making crusts. New larger freezers have 

been installed along the front windows, expanding their refrigerated supplies. The address now is 

101 Pine Street, which is the same as 501 Sweitzer Street, an address that was previously used. 

       The Greenville Athletic Boosters chose Teaford’s Pizza to be the ones sold at the 

concession stands for the boys and girls varsity and JV basketball games for the 2020-2021 

school year, because they serve good quality pizza and the business is locally owned. The slices 

from an 18” pizza cut into 8 pieces give the fans at the games large sizes of cheese and pepperoni 

pizzas to enjoy at all the home games for basketball and next year for the football games in the 

fall. “We are always pleased to give back to the community,” said Keaser. “We believe it is 

important to support our youth. We are happy to be able to provide this support through our 

Teaford’s Pizza.” The COVID had shrunk all the attendances for the games for the 2020-2021 

season but 2021-2022 was better attended. Suppliers change often for this service.    

       Teaford’s has always been owned and operated by Greenville entrepreneurs and has been a 

Greenville tradition in its current location for 74 years. They offer delivery within ten miles, and 

is now open six days a week, Tuesday through Sunday, and can be reached at 937-547-9383, or 

website: www.teafords.com , or online at facebook: www.facebook.com/teafordspizza . 

       GHS Yearbook Senior pictures: E.J. 1933, Milo 1934, Betty 1936, Ruth 1933, Aaron, 2010: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 

                                                                                                                               Ruth 

                                                                                                                               Riggs 

                                                                                                                                 ‘33 

Aaron Keaser 

    2010 

http://www.teafords.com/
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Old building photo:  

(from Aaron Keaser)   

>>>>>>>>>                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newer photos when Craig and Lisa Francis owned the property, about 1998-2000. (below) 

(from Facebook: You’re Probably from Greenville, OH, if….) 

Notice the old “T’s Dairy Store” neon-lit sign on the corner, and the “Meadow Gold Ice Cream” 

neon lit sign at the store front on east end, were there at this time.  
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                                                                      >>>>> 

 

 

 

 



Page 10                                                                           Teaford’s Now 

 

                Your pizza is on its way >>>>>>>>>> 

 

                             2021 photos including the new freezers along the front of the store. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                            Jan. 2022, 

                         register area, 

                       kitchen behind, 

                         new freezers 

                            >>>>>> 
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Henry Ungericht owned a Blacksmith and Horseshoeing 

Shop on Ludlow Street between East Fourth and East Fifth 

Streets, in this photo from about 1910. This is compliments  

of Henry’s great-grandson, Phil Ungericht, GHS 1964.  

The shop was located at the rear of Henry and wife Jennie’s 

residence, a brick house at 507 East Fourth Street. This house still stands and is pictured today, at 

the upper right. This is about two blocks east and north of the former East Elementary School 

site. The shop was along the alley on Ludlow Street, about where the split rail fencing marks the 

property in the lower right photo from today. Around 1930, William Ungericht took over the 

blacksmith business. In 1939 William was a Member of City Council and still operated the 

blacksmith shop. He and wife Inez still lived at 507 East Fourth Street during those years. By 

1947, William was a bookkeeper for the Ohio State Highway Department and the blacksmith 

shop was a part of history. There is a legend that Henry had a moonshine still in the back room 

of the blacksmith shop. When he sensed that the law was about to uncover his illegal activity, 

Henry buried the still under the ground in that back room of the shop.  
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1956 Class      65th Year Reunion     2021     at Bob Evans Restaurant (above photo) 

Front Row: Marilyn Kreider Bradley, Barbara Crawford Wilcox, Dorothy Butts Beck, Judy 

Beam Kauffman, and Russ Sowry.  

Back Row: Ron Youst, Duane Shields, Bill Maxwell, Jerry Gordon, and Melvin Johnson. 
 

1958 Class       80-Year-Old Reunion    2021   at Romer’s, Sept. 11 (below photo) 

Front Row: Kay Fenstermaker Mueller, Jackie Burch Dapore, Dixie McMiller Luce, Joy 

Johnson Bowers, Ilze Jekabsons Koch, Jane Hufford Garbig, Mary Bruner Delk, Carolyn 

Browne Anderson, Ruby Stoner Miller, Barbara Smith Hocker, and George Marchal.  

Back Row: Tom Engelken, Michael McFarland, Allen Ruebush, Ralph Hathaway, Ed Hocker, 

Joe Dapore, Claude Sowry, Dick McGreevey, John W. Reed, John Carroll, and Pat McCarthy.  
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2006 Class     15th Year Reunion     2021     at Ohio Signs (above photo) 

Front Row: Kristil Spurlock Wiley, Brian Reeser, Lacie Roberts Reeser, Kristi Lyons Morr, and 

Zachary Kolb.         Back Row: Chelsea Helman Westfall, Michael Grisez Jr., Savannah Younker 

Wilt, Dustin Foster, Biren Patel, Carrie Oliver Swiger, Cara Scott Lobenstein, and Colin Wion. 
 

1963 Class   58th Year Reunion  2021   at Sure Shot Tap House (below photo) 

Front Row: Becky Arnett Simon, Beth Marshall Thomas, Linda Thompson Ungericht, and 

Marsha Palser Duval.   Row 2: Penny Binkley Wills, Jean Hufnagle Gobel, Randa Thompson 

Snyder, Laura Marker Witters, Mary Jane Campbell Dietrich, and Sharon Harp Craig.  

Back Row: Dave Wills, Dick Martin, Dora Wright Mosier, Paul Whittington, Dan Coppess, and 

Doug McGriff.    
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1951 Class     70th Year Reunion  2021,     at J.T.s Restaurant,  June 10, 2021 
 

First picture, side view left to right: Charles Peck, Ron Walters, and Norma McGill Chaney. 

First picture, back row, facing front, left to right:  Irene Beatty Ungericht Hawker, 

Marie Fitzwater Schlechty, and Donna Wilt Warner. 

Second picture:  W. Lynn Netzley. 

Second picture back row, left to right:  Rosalie Warner Schultz, Norma Garbig Schilling, 

Norma McGill Chaney, Ron Walters, Charles Peck, Irene Beatty Ungericht Hawker, 

and Marie Fitzwater Schlechty. 
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1966 Class         55th  Year Reunion        2021       at American Legion (above photo) 
Front Row, seated:  Carol Heiser Haworth, Tom McGriff, Doug Lowder, Don Miller, 

 Steve Gibbons, Janice Shafer Gibbons,  

Suzi Vance Whittington, Linda Kuhnle Waltke, and Christine Williams Everhart. 

Row 2:  Susi Harless Halley, Larry W. Butts, Chuck Shields, John Christman,  

Diana Hosbrook Sleppy, JaneAnn Werts Pharris,  

Debbie Pyle Pittock, Judy Lemmer, Beverly Stauffer Pressnall, and Rita Hupman McCans. 

Back Row 3:  Allen Thwaits, Tom Swank, Jerry Nestor, Chris Rehmert,  

Mary Ann Lantz Caldwell, Cindy Betts Cordes,  

Don Wills (in 4th row), Kathy Campbell Burns, Ken Willis, and Rick Roth.  

Held Aug. 28, 2021, at the American Legion Hall 
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Class of 1971       50th Year Reunion       July 17, 2021     at J&J Party Facilities  
Front Row 1:  Spencer Clum, Bob Marshall, Marty Brandon Beaver, and Guy Maxwell. 

Row 2:  Judy Fellers, Pam Robinson Mayor, Karen Wilson Williams, Stephanie Wetzel Didier,  

Tammy Gibson Eichler, Evelyn Riffell Sebring, Dee Wampler Schmidt, Debbie Puckett Shane,  

Kathy McNutt Dapore, Virginia Dohse Kagey, Gail Grim Riegle, Donna Smith Bennett,  

Roxanne Wampler Willman, Miriam McCabe Metelko, Kitty Brandon Mogle,  

Marcia Lanich Rhoades, Pam Howard, and Randy Rhoades. 

Row 3:  Paula Copeland, Christa Hittle Gruber, Marian Seman Loy, Barb Hayes Fletcher,  

Lucreda Helmer Brandt, Randy McClain, Peggy Linder Rehmert, Jill McGriff Martin,  

Marsha Osborne Bowman, Teri Harrison Baker, Patty Thiessen Haugsness,  

Charlene King Fisher, Sherril Phillips Smith, Sandy Stauffer Hoying, Sue Lane Curtis, 

 Connie Breymire Hoening, Kathy Birt Flatter, Rick Schilling, Linda Baker Nixon, 

 Teri Hufnagle Stebbins, Sonnie Overholser Rhoades, Dan Hoening, and Steve Willman. 

Row 4:  Bob Claudy, Greg Badger, Pam Thwaits Wasson, Mauri Miles, Susie Lehman Baker, 

Toni Macci Wombold, Nancy Lease Livingston, John Wright, Cathy Huber, Russ Potter, 

 John Snyder, John Riegle, Chuck Schmermund, Frank McKibben, Randy Miller, Alan Bradley, 

Mike Henry, Chuck Gasper, Karry Keller, Fred Hoying, and Ron Klosterman. 

J and J Party Facilities, July 17, 2021 
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Class of 1976       45th Year Reunion        2021           at St. Clair Manor 

Front Row kneeling:  Todd Brumbaugh, Joe Shumaker, Mike Straub, Joe Van Vickle,  

Tim Burns, Mike Holzapfel, Dave Christian, and Dick Lavy.    

Row 2:  Mark White, Tim Moore, Dennis Cain, Julianne DiRocco Smith,  

Sheri Hilderbrand Caldwell, Lita Spitler House, Sandy Vanatta Baker, Carolyn Hathaway Lyons,  

Linda Brown Harris, Lisa Arnold Headley, and Pam Shell Lavy.   

 Row 3:  Sarah Gray, Teresa Henby Molter, Jenny Nord, Mel Rhodes Brumbaugh, 

 Ginger Howard Warner, Brenda Baughn Maitlen, Debbie Royer Schmidlin, 

 Julie Quellhorst McMiller, Brian Gruber, Mark Lane, and Tom Hathaway. 

Row 4:  Bob Gueth, Jennifer Paul Moore, Cheryl McRoberts Lykins, Bev Hill Titus,  

Ruth Hupman Stoots, Debbie Vaughn Augustine, Cheryl Williamson Ganger, Kate Foley Custer.    

Row 5:  Cheryl Hittle Lanser, Mark Spille, Kirk Warner, Tim Miller, and Deb Niley Emerick.  

Back Row 6:  Mike Jones, Mike Nisonger, Bruce Hirsch, John Reuter, Eric Ridenour, Doug 

Warvel, Tom Birt, Tim Cox, Brian Clum, Joe Netzley, and Phil Miller. 

Others attending are either pictured separately below or are not pictured in the main photo:   

Karl Westfall, Deb James Reeser, and Mel Reeser.    Held at the St. Clair Manor, Aug. 21, 2021 
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Ed Olwine,       Julie Hole Kirk,  Scott and Julie McMiller. 

Far right: Bev, Julie, Kim Henderson Rudnick, Mel, Ginger, and photobomber Mike 

 

 

 

Class of 1980     41st Year Reunion    2021   at J&J Party Facilities (below photo) 
Front, on ground:  Bill Plessinger, John Simons, Sheryl Wion Hollopeter, Bruce Klepinger, Terry Sleppy, 

 Becky Newbauer Maxwell, Wayne Maxwell, John Hughes, and Paula Brutsche Kutcher.    

  Row 2:  Terri Gallagher Trittschuh, Bill Myers, Nancy Robbins Myers, Misty Wise Wray,  

Judy Kendall Deloye, Misty Holsapple Everman, Tammy Bixler Abell, Tracy Brown Brooks, Gail Keller Bankson, 

Deb Fourman Hamby, Vicki Marker, Dan Light, Greg Duvall, Kathy Pence Beaver, Kristi Coblentz Falldorf,  

Kandy Howell Houmard, Mary Brandt Wirrig, and Lee Culbertson Turner.      

Back Rows 3 and 4 combined:  Dean Hurd, Dave Hemer, George Luce, Rod Paul, Mark Bankson, John Schatz.  

Lynn Shannon, Len Nealeigh, Arlene Hoblit Binkley, Mike Sindelar, Connie Neff Clark, Allen Howell, 

 Cynthia Downey, Mike Adams, Doug Shepherd (hat), Greg Schmidt, Chris Deeter, Jeff Girdler, Rick Gunckle, 

Kevin Kester, Jeff  D. Miller, Scott Whipp, Darrel Bailey, Helen Worster Marchal, Kent Blocher, Ron Bonfiglio, 

and Dave Hughes.      Held August 28, 2021, Rear lines are not defined with names reading left to right. 
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Class of 1981         40th Year Reunion          2021     at the Eagles Lodge (above photo) 

Front Row seated:  Tammany Wilson, Lisa Curtin Campbell, Susan Brewer Pyle, Connie Yohey 

Shiverdecker, Connie Foureman, Jami Long, Susan Spidel, Susan Delk Ruble, Colleen Magee 

Pounds, and Tess Page Plessinger.       Row 2:  Alison Meister Naylor, Marcia Pitzer Arnold, 

Missy Howard Canan, Chris Homan Fornshil, Connie Bancroft Knowles, Alyssa Baltes Blinn, 

Suzy Hurst, Tony DeMarco, Robin Batty Shumaker, and Robert Colliver. 

Back Row 3:  Chris Fornshil, Kevin Brooks, Ed Floyd, Ron Schuh, Scott Meyer, Todd Ord, 

Steve Ward, Rob Hathaway, Dean Delk, Steve Beisner, and Oscar Atkins.                       

 

Class of 2011      10th Year Reunion      August 7, 2021   at the Sure Shot Tap House 

Front Row 1:  Kimberlee Galloway Leis, Ivy Berger King, Brittany Miller Compton, Amanda 

Moore Dillman, Rachel Lyle, Audrey Garber Young, and Jena Studabaker.    

Row 2:  Danielle Napier, Aireca Hetzler Combs, Megan Hilderbrand Pequignot, Benjamin 

Thompson, Jessica Jones Wagner, Stephanie Schieltz-Lowder, and Jennifer Earick Brickler. 

Back Row 3:  Kent Holmes, Andrew Heindl, Jay-Paul Choudhary, Simon Hoying, Dustin Profitt, 

Adam Beavers, and Jerry Blinn.  (below photo) 
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From left, above: The newest H.O.F. members: Selo Ramjattan, Jerrod Newland,  

Krysten Blumenstock, Jordyn Fisherback, Brian Matix and Aaron Shaffer.  

 

G.H.S. Athletic Hall of Fame Inducts Two Classes 
 

       This school year’s Athletic Hall of Fame was celebrated Saturday, December 18. It it usually 

held in January but there were no home Saturday games after Dec 18. Since COVID closed 

down most of the school activities a year ago, the inductees chosen last year were introduced to 

the fans a year later and they split the honors with this year’s selections. Last year’s honorees 

were long-time Lady Wave Softball Coach Jerrod Newland, Jordyn Fisherback, GHS 2010, 

and Brian Matix, GHS 1984. Their biographies were included in the Spring, 2021, 

AlumNewsletter, and can be revisited there.   

       This year’s new members are Krysten Blumenstock, GHS 2008, Selo Ramjattan, GHS 

2010, and Aaron Shaffer, GHS 1995. Krysten was the winner of seven varsity letters and 

participated in volleyball and softball. In volleyball, she was an all-around player on teams that 

compiled a three-year record of 54-16. They were state ranked and won the GWOC title in 2005. 

But it was softball where she was a true standout. As a three-year starting catcher who switched 

to shortstop her senior year, the Lady Wave amassed a 108-18 mark with a D-II State 

championship in 2007. A two-time All-Southwest Ohio selction, she accumulated over 125 

career hits and RBIs. Following graduation she attended Wheaton College, and now lives in 

Clayton, Oho, where she is a police officer at Cox International Airport in Vandalia. She had 

previously worked for the Darke County Sheriff’s Office.  

       Selo Ramjattan was a letterman as a wingback in football, However, it was on the wrestling 

mat where he made his mark as a two-time state qualifier in D-I. One of the Wave’s all-time best 

in many categories, he finished sixth in the state as a junior at 145 pounds. As a senior wrestling 

at 152 pounds, he was a sectional champion and compiled a record og 51-6 with a school record 

251 takedowns, contributing to a total of 110 career wins. After GHS he attended Sinclair  

Community College and now operates a fitness gym and competes in CrossFit competitions. He 
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is also a personal trainer and currently resides in Greenville.  

       Aaron Shaffer was a letter winner in baseball but was an outstanding defensive lineman for 

the Wave football team. A second team GMVC choice as a junior, he was first team GMVC and 

Southwest Ohio and second team All-Ohio as a senior and still holds the school record with four 

sacks in a game. After graduation, Aaron attended Wittenberg University in Springfield and was 

a three-year starter on the offensive line for the Tigers. He played on three North Coast Athletic 

Conference champions, was a two-time All-NCAC selection, and was a two-time D-III NCAA 

All-American as well as team captain. After graduation, he coached at Wittenberg, was head 

coach at Springfield South High School, and then came home to serve as the Green Wave’s head 

football coach for seven years. For the past three years, he’s been the Athletic Director at GHS. 

He and his wife Jessica reside in Greenville with son A.J. and daughter Lizzie.  

       It was a great night to see six deserving new members enter the GHS Athletic Hall of Fame.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    The beginning of our new Fieldhouse with the first turning of dirt on January 4, 2022 (above).  

The Board of Education approved moving ahead with Phase II construction on Dec. 22, 2021. 

This Fieldhouse will include a new concession stand, locker rooms, restrooms, and a training 

room facility. It should be ready for the Fall, 2022 season, weather permitting. This Phase has a 

maximum price of $3,135,617, and will be covered by the School District.  

       To recap, Phase I was the installation of the new turf field at the stadium and removing the 

track to its new home directly north of the stadium a few years ago. Phase II will be the new 

Fieldhouse this year, located between the football stadium and the track stadium.  The proposed 

Phase III will be the stadium bleachers, press boxes, and lights similar to what is present at the 

Jennings Track and Field Complex, and will begin with another community fundraising drive in 

the future. Harmon Field is 85 years old this year.  
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A Moment in Time: Homecoming 2021 
 

       The G.H.S. Homecoming returned to its familiar appearance after the COVID-adjusted 

2020 celebration with the theme of “A Moment in Time”. The Senior Class chose its theme to be 

“The Roaring Twenties”. The high school students participated in Homecoming week of 

activities with Game Night (Tues.), Scavenger Hunt at GHS (Wed.), and the Parade and Pep 

Rally at the Band Shell (Thurs.), the game against undefeated Piqua (Fri.), and the Homecoming 

Dance (Sat.).  

       The traditional and historic Alumni Homecoming Parade, Thursday, September 30, was 

true to form, beginning at the old Marsh’s lot, progressing up Broadway to Harmon Drive, then 

east to the Band Shell. This year’s special honored Grand Marshals were the long-time Mother-

Son GHS teachers, Jean Price and JR Price, GHS 1980. Jean began teaching Social Studies at 

GHS in 1964 and started teaching as a substitute in 1999. JR started teaching instrumental music 

at GHS in 1988 and continues through today. This covers 58 years of continuous teaching by the 

Price family at our High School and must be a record for one family’s dedication to GHS. When 

JR was asked, “What is your favorite part of teaching at Greenville?” he responded with, “It’s 

like saying what your favorite part of Disney World is!” 

       JR and Jean Price are surprised at school when they 

were asked to share the Grand Marshal’s duites for our 

Homecoming this year. Asking the question were the 

National Honor Society President Carmen Badell- 

Kestler and Student Council President Jack Marchal.  

I think you know what the answer was. Photo at right >> 

       After the Parade, a Pep Rally was held at the Band 

Shell with much of the student body and many local 

citizens and family members attending. The Band fired 

up the crowd along with the football coach Bart Schmitz    

and team captains. The Chief Green Wave voted by the  

students was Senior Class President Million Bryant.  

He is a member of National Technical Honor Society (NTHS), 

Navy Junior ROTC (NJROTC), wind symphony, 2-year  

football starter and member of the varisty basketball team. 

He likes to compete in Orienteering (a group of sports which 

require navigational skills) and loves to play the French  

Horn. He placed second in the State and seventh in the  

Nation in the Financial Analysts team competition for the  

Business and Professionals of America (BPA), Greenville  

Chapter. He wants to study Business Management in college. 

His parents are John Bryant, GHS 1998, and Leah Miller Bryant, GHS, has eight siblings 

including Trey, GHS 2024.  Pictured here are past two Chief Green Waves: last year’s Chief 

Green Wave, Jacob Maher, who crowned Million. Following the Pep Rally, the high school 

classes competed in Powder Puff Football at the stadium with girls from each grade competing.  
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       Other Chief Green Wave candidates were: Alex Baumgardner, son of John Baumgardner 

and Stephanie Riffle Baumgardner, GHS 1996. Siblings are John Austin, GHS 2014, and 

Alyssa Baumgardner, GHS 2015. Alex played football four years, baseball four years, 

basketball four years, Student Council member four years, Science club four years, Band four 

years and NHS two years. Alex would like to study Pre-Med and to possibly become  an 

Orthopedic Surgeon or a Neuro Surgeon. D.J. Zimmer, son of Doug Zimmer, GHS 2001, and 

Karla Zimmer (Ansonia HS). He has siblings: Ashlyn Zimmer, GHS 2023, Ethan Zimmer, 

GHS 2027, and Madelyn Zimmer, GHS 2030. D.J. was an outstanding football player 

(defensive player of the year) and basketball player (MVP for two varsity years) at GHS. D.J. 

plans on attending a trade school. Seth Delk, son of Megan Caldwell Delk, GHS 1999 and 

Ryan Delk, GHS 1997, grandson of Dick Delk and Karen Keihle Delk, GHS 1974, and former 

Greenville school teachers Mary Ann Lantz Caldwell, GHS 1966, and Chip Caldwell (Mead 

owdale HS 1962). Seth’s activities are Science Club, Environmental Club, Baseball, NTHS, and 

Spanish Club. He plans on attending a forur-year college and studying Mechanical Engineering. 

Luke Hocker, son of Rick Hocker, GHS 1992, and Jody Bain Hocker, GHS 1995, brother 

Layne, GHS 2025. Luke studied Engineering Prep for two years at the CTC, was member of 

NTHS, and was four-year member of Jazz Scene and Wind Symphony playing alto sax. His 

musical talents earned him a superior rating for six consecutive years and and invitation to the 

BGSU honor band. His future plans are undecided. Nolan Curtis, son of Chad Curtis, GHS 

1997, and Becky Curtis (Celina HS) and who is a current Guidance Counselor at GHS, 

grandson of Glen Curtis, GHS 1972, sibling Leah Curtis, GHS 2025. Nolan’s activities 

included four years basketball, football, Art Club, Varsity G Club, two years Careers With 

Children in the CTC, Science Club, Environmental Club, FCCLA, CORE Leaders, and tutoring. 

Plans on studying Law Enforcement at Sinclair College and become a Deputy Sheriff, following 

in the steps of his grandpa. Hayden Bush, son of Nickie Bush (Union City, IN) and Dave Bush 

(Arcanum), with siblings Judge Natasha Bush Kennedy, GHS 2005, Stephanie Bush, GHS 

2012, and Ty Bush, GHS 2023. Hayden’s activities included Science Club, Environmental Club, 

CORE Leaders, Varsity G President, four years each of football (Quarterback, Honorable 

Mention all-MVL), baseball (defensive player of the year) and basketball. His future plans are 

undecided at present but wants to play football or baseball at a four-year college.  

       Friday’s game was against one of the top five teams in the state, the undefeated Piqua 

Indians. The pre-game ceremony featured the introduction of the Queen candidates and the 

announcement of the winner, Kate Rehmert. She is the daughter of Mindy Drew Rehmert, 

GHS 1987, and Dan Rehmert, GHS 1987, granddaughter of Glen Rehmert, GHS 1963, and  

Linda Trostle Rehmert, GJS 1963, sister Meg Rehmert, GHS 2017. Her activities include the 

Wavaires, NHS, Key Club, Student Council, SADD Club, Theatre, Science Club, Environmental 

Club, CORE Leaders, Spanish Club, a Senior Class Ofiicer, and playing the piano and ukulele. 

The announcement of Kate as the winner and her crowning by last year’s Queen Kendra Arnold: 
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Kate wants to attend a four-year college to study education and become a Mathematics professor.  

       Other Queen candidates were: Winifred Stiefel, daughter of Ken Stiefel and Carrie 

Monnin, siblings Zoe Stiefel, GHS 2015, Lily Stiefel, GHS 2019, and Lucy Stiefel, GHS 2020. 

She is President of the Theatre Club and was voted best actress in two plays. She plays bass in 

the Orchestra, is an NHS member, and a participant in track and volleyball. Kara Thompson, 

daughter of Matt Thompson, GHS, and Sarah Harrison Thompson, GHS, siblings Kelsey 

Thompson, GHS 2019, and Kaidy Thompson (Arcanum HS). Kara is active in Orchestra, The 

Club, NTHS, and CORE Leaders. Her goal is to attend University of Cincinnati to attain a 

nursing degree. Kaitlyn Gonzalez, daughter of Jeremy Gonzalez, GHS, and Jessica Gonzalez 

(Indian Lake HS), siblings Caden Gonzalez  GHS 2018, and Manuel Gonzalez, GHS 2031. 

Kaitlyn’s school activities include NHS, NTHS, volleyball, track, Science Club, Environmental 

Club, CORE leaders, Orchestra, two years Career With Children in the CTC, and was Most 

Valuable Sprinter/Hurdler in track. She plans on attending a four-year college and majoring in 

Early Childhood Education. Carmen Badell-Kestler, daughter of Joseph Badell, GHS 1988, 

and Ana Badell, grandparents Sylvia Kelly Pressnall (Wapak St.Jo HS), and Mike Pressnall, 

GHS 1966. She is President of the NHS, President of Key Club, President of Spanish Club, V.P. 

of Student Council, Science Club, CORE Leaders, Theatre Club, Environmental Club, Varsity G 

Club, volleyball, swim team, 4-H Club, Big Buddies Program, and HOSA State Qualifier in 

2020. She plans to study Pre-Med to eventually become a doctor. Hannah Gartenman, daughter 

of Nichole Gartenman and Adam Gartenman, grandmother Ruthann Baker, GHS, and sister 

Samantha Gartenman, GHS 2023. She is active in Science Club, Environmental Club, is V.P. 

of Key Club, Treasurer of NHS, CORE Leaders, HOSA State Qualifier, and LWSB softball 

team. Hannah plans on attending Miami University to study Pre-Med and become a Cardiologist. 

Libby McKinney, daughter of Anne Funderburg McKinney, GHS 1979, and Mike 

McKinney, granddaughter of Carol Maxwell Funderburg, GHS 1959, and Bill Funderburg, 

GHS 1956, great grandparents Bill Maxwell, Principal/Asst. Superintendent, and Libby 

Maxwell, Kindergarten teacher at East School. Siblings Hannah McKinney Kingrey, GHS 

2007, Claire McKinney Wirrig, GHS 2008, and Chloe McKinney, GHS 2016. Her activities 

included: Student Council, CORE Leaders, Orchestra, Art Club, Science Club, SADD Club, 

Varsity G Club, Key Club, Theatre Club, Environmental Club, a volleyball, basketball and track 

athlete, and was two-year Class President. She was first team all-MVL in volleyball and three-

year captain, team MVP, and set two career school records. She wants to play college volleyball 

and study Criminal Psychology at an undecided college.  

Below:  The Homecoming Court after the crowning, from left to right: Carmen Badell, Alex 

Baumgardner, Kara Thompson, Nolan Curtis, Winifred Stiefel, Luke Hocker, Queen Kate 

Rehmert, Chief Million Bryant, Libby McKinney, Seth Delk, Hannah Gartenman, D.J. Zimmer, 

Kaitlyn Gonzalez, and Hayden Bush.  
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Attention All G.H.S. Alums 

SUNDAY 

MAY  15 

1:00  to  4:00  pm 

>>For the first time in 3 years 

Whatever you remember about G.H.S., 

there will be something to interest you 

At our G.H.S. Cafeteria 

Free Admission and Free Refreshments 

We will have over 250 foldout boards about the classes. 

Open to anyone who attended G.H.S., faculty, friends, 

or anyone who is interested in Greenville High School  
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GHS  CLASS  REUNIONS – 2022 – as of Mar. 8, 2022 

Turtle Creek Golf Course -was the Greenville Country Club, 3 miles east on U.S. Rt. 36 

Montage is at 519 South Broadway nearly across from the Courthouse 

American Legion is on North Ohio Street next to the VFW, north of Martin St. 

Sure Shot Tap House -was Bistro Off Broadway, first block of East 5th St., across from Palace 

V.F.W. Hall is on North Ohio Street, north of the Greenville Creek and Martin St. 

J&J Party Facilities is on Route 502 one mile west of town, was Rehmert’s Nursery 

J.Ts. is the former C.J. Highmarks and Frisch’s in front of Walmart 

Jack’s Cabin in the former Greenville Inn, 851 Martin St., next to former Corning plant 

Elks – 2nd block of West Third Street, same location as always  

 

1957  unknown  

          Ted Nealeigh, nealeigh@woh.rr.com , 937-548-0679 

1962  Aug. 19, 20, 21: Aug. 19 Fri.: evening at Sure Shot Tap House, 6-11, pay as you go. 

          Aug. 20 Sat.: J&J Party Facilities starting at 10:30am, Pizza at 12:30, Business  

  meeting at 5:00, Photo 5:30 , $12.00 photos if mailed, 6:00 buffet $35/person, end 10:30pm 

          Aug. 21 Sun: breakfast at Jack’s Cabin, $13/person, 9:30am 

          Jim Sommer, sommerjim1@gmail.com , 937-423-9372 

          Alice Ann Morrison Brown, aliceab@embarqmail.com ,  

          Georgia Swab Young, georgia4362@hotmail.com , 

1963  Aug. 27 Sat., at Sure Shot Tap House 

          Dick Martin, remartin@att.net ,  

1965  Aug. 26 Fri., 75th Birthday Party, a VFW Hall, 3:00-11:00pm, pizza/salad at 5:30, 

          Photo at 5:30 

          Aug. 27 Sat., picnic at Wayne Lakes Clubhouse, Noon-? 

          Gloria Mong Brubaker, gbrubaker3839@gmail.com , 937-286-7137 

1967  July 29 Fri., at Montage, 6:00-? 

          Alex Warner, warnerakm@hotmail.com , 

          Kathy Rhoades O’Dell, godell2@woh.rr.com , 

1970  Aug. 20 Sat., 70th Birthday Party, 5:00-11:00pm, at Turtle Creek Golf Course, 

          Becky Pequignot Empie, robertempie@aol.com , 937-417-9222, Photo at 7:00 

          Jan Klepinger Garner, jangarner@woh.rr.com 

1972  Aug. 13 Sat., at Turtle Creek Golf Course, 6:00-9:00pm 

          Cindy Hess McCallister, ohiorazzie@yahoo.com ,  

          Jan Schwanitz Teaford, janteaford@gmail.com ,  

1977  Aug. 20 Sat., at American Legion, 6:30-11:00 

          Stephani Frye Wampler, swampler@woh.rr.com , 937-423-0488 

1982  Aug. 27 Sat., at Elks, time not set yet. Golf that morning at Turtle Creek 

          Matt Arnold, mattyd338@gmail.com ,  
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1987  unknown. Mindy Rehmert has not heard of any yet, mindyrehmert@gmail.com  

1992  Planning on having one this summer but no plans set yet. 

          Matt Birt, mattbirt@gmail.com , Marti Brooks, brooksmarti16@yahoo.com   

1997  Aug. 20 Sat., at Elks Antler Room, solo music act, no times or food setup yet. 

          Scott Fitzgerald, sfitzgerald@dafitzgerald.com ,  

          Chad Curtis, chadwcurtis@yahoo.com , Matt Steyer, steyer24@gmail.com , 

          Matthew Steyer, msteyer@mjsplastics.com ,  

          Matt Holzapfel, mawlkholzapfel@yahoo.com  

2002  Aug. 20 Sat., at Sure Shot Tap House, evening, hours/plans not set 

          Becca Litchfield Thomas, beccalthomas1@gmail.com , @BeccaLThomas 

          Beth Poeppelman, bethgerlach@gmail.com  

          Megan Hottle, megan.hottle39@gmail.com   

2007  no set plans yet.  

          Meghan Amburgey Caldwell, meghan.caldwell12@gmail.com  

          Katie Beanblossom Luce, ktluce07@gmail.com , Andrew MacKenzie (class Pres) 

2012  no set plans yet.  

          Nicole Raffel, nicole.raffel@gmail.com ,  

2017  unknown 

          Tiona Thompson, Class President  

 

 

                                                        Coming in 2022 !! 
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